
The Honorable President and        November 12, 2020 
Members of the City Council    
City Hall, Room 400 
 
Position: Does Not Oppose 
 
The Department of Finance is herein report on City Council Bill #20-0633, introduced for the purpose of 
naming the field house located at 3000 East Madison Street to be the Rocky Brown Field House. 
 
Background 
Renovations on the Bocek Recreation Center began in 2019 and the Center opened in summer 2020.  This 
legislation proposes renaming the facility after Rocky Brown, a local resident and President of the 
Bocek/Madison East End Community Association. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
The Department of Finance anticipates that this legislation will have a minimal fiscal impact for the City. 
Anticipated costs would be solely for new signage with the new name of the facility. The average cost for 
a metal sign, produced by the Department of Transportation, is $252, which includes the sign materials, 
design, hardware, and installation.  
 
Conclusion 
The Department of Finance anticipates that this legislation will be of minimal cost to the City.  
 
For the reasons stated above, the Department of Finance does not oppose City Council Bill 20-0633. 
 
 

cc: Henry Raymond 
      Matthew Stegman 
      Nina Themelis 
 

Robert Cenname, Budget Director 

Bureau of the Budget and Management Research 
Room 432, City Hall (410) 396-4774 

City Council Bill 20-0633 City Property – Naming Bocek 
Field House to be Rocky Brown Field House 

 


